
PUBLIC NOTICE

DISADVANTAGED BUSINESS ENTERPRISES 
Proposed Goal FFY 2024-2026 

In accordance with requirements of the U.S. Department of Transportation as set forth in 49
C.F.R. Part 26, the City of Round Rock hereby notifies the public of its proposed Disadvantaged 
Business Enterprise (DBE) triennial overall goal of 1.1% through race-neutral methods on U.S.
DOT-assisted contracts.  The overall goal is for a three-year period from Federal Fiscal Years (FFY)
2024-2026 (October 1, 2023, through September 30, 2026). 

The proposed DBE goal and methodology is available for review on the City’s website at:  
roundrocktexas.gov/departments/transportation/public-transportation/

If you would like to have a physical copy mailed to you, please contact us at the phone number 
or email below. City of Round Rock staff is available for an in-person meeting or phone call to 
respond to inquiries and receive comments on the DBE goal. For those unable to provide verbal 
or written comments through one of the means above, written comments may be sent to City of 
Round Rock: 

City of Round Rock
Edna Johnson, DBE Liaison Officer
3400 Sunrise Road
Round Rock, Texas 78665 

Phone:  512.218.7074
Email:   ejohnson@roundrocktexas.gov

The City of Round rock will consider all comments received by August 30, 2023, before submitting
its goal to the Federal Transit Administration on September 15, 2023. 

POSTING CERTIFICATION

I certify that this notice of public hearing was posted on this 27th day of July, 2023 at 5:00 p.m. as required by law in 
accordance with Section 551.043 of the Texas Government Code. 

_____________________________
Meagan Spinks, City Clerk

https://www.roundrocktexas.gov/departments/transportation/public-transportation/



